

# CHAWTON CRICKET CLUB



## MINUTES

### COMMITTEE MEETING

Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> February 2011  
8pm at The Greyfriar, Chawton

**Present:** Tim Jenkins, Richard Williams, Nicole Williams, Robert Knight, Jim Collins, Nick Gulwell, , James Harvey, John Rapley,

**Apologies:** Tania Charlton, Guy Charlton, Mike Watson, Zoe Channon, Richard Wilson, Andy Whittall, Martin Skilton

---

### MATTERS ARISING

- ✂ Past and present treasurers have handed over paperwork. Still some matters to be resolved. Completion of transfer of building society monies and shares to be done ASAP. It has been noted that we are still paying £30 per month for the old website. This needs to be cancelled. The treasurer reported that there is a possibility of claiming rate relief – she will investigate. Club yearly accounts will be from April – April. AGM accounts presentation will therefore be truncated. **Action NW/TJ** [Agenda Next meeting](#)
- ✂ Monies for payment of outstanding century club draws are now held in a separate Century Club Account. The draws for £1000 and for December & January were made. Winning numbers were £1000 – 17, December – 34, January – 24.
- ✂ It was agreed to investigate cost of advert/flyer in Parish Magazine for century club and Vice Presidents. **Action TJ** [Matter Arising](#)
- ✂ It was agreed to add a list of fixture card advertisers and list of VP's to the website. **Action TJ** [Matters Arising](#)
- ✂ Richard Williams to try and book two pre season indoor nets sessions on 26<sup>th</sup> April & 3<sup>rd</sup> May at private school in Kingsworthy. **Action RWill** [Matters Arising](#)
- ✂ Still awaiting decision re advertising on roundabout. **Action ZC** [Matters Arising](#)
- ✂ Still need logo for cricket clothing manufacturer. **Action RWill** [Matters Arising](#)

---

### FINANCIAL UPDATE & FUNDRAISING

- ✂ Monthly balance of funds attached
- ✂ **Fund Raising Ideas:** T20 Tournament, Knockout Tournament, Open Air Cinema, Team Driving Race, Quiz Nights, and Fantasy Cricket League. Will discuss in more detail at next meeting. [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
- ✂ Agreed to have a pre season get together, possibly on the 2<sup>nd</sup> April [Matters Arising](#)
- ✂ Robert Knight to look at selling scratch cards throughout the season. **Action RK**
- ✂ Club to provide stall at Chawton Fete – 6<sup>th</sup> August.
- ✂ Andy Whittle to continue to investigate Cavendish Corporate Events. **Action AW** [Agenda Next meeting](#)
- ✂ Decided not to continue to follow up 'day at the races' – too expensive.

---

### GROUND & PAVILION MAINTENANCE

- ✂ Work parties to be held on 26<sup>th</sup>/26<sup>th</sup> March 10.30am.
-

- 
- ✂ **Machinery:** Jim Collins has obtained quotes for servicing from Mid Hants Mowers & David Appleton. Robert Knight to obtain written quote from Mick Laker. Decision to be made as soon as possible. **Action RK** [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
- 

### **FIXTURES**

- ✂ Medstead will be using the ground on 25<sup>th</sup> June for a fixture.
  - ✂ No league fixture on 21<sup>st</sup> May – Leckford have withdrawn from league
  - ✂ No Magpies fixture this season
  - ✂ Robert Knight to provide fixture list to Tim Jenkins for Fixture Card ASAP. **Action RK**  
[Matters Arising](#)
- 

### **GRANTS**

- ✂ Parish Council meeting tomorrow night – Jim Collins/Richard Williams to attend and enquire re possible funds. **Action JC/RWill** [Agenda Next meeting](#)
  - ✂ Jim Collins presented possible funding source – Jubilee People’s Millions. To be investigated. [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
  - ✂ It was noted that most grant institutions require a solid youth policy.
- 

### **ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

- ✂ James Harvey volunteered to take over production of club averages. **Action JH**
  - ✂ Nicole Williams reported that mobile nets are available for between £300-£350. To be investigated. [Matters Arising](#)
  - ✂ Need to erect a sign on the ground to say that nets are used at own risk. [Matters Arising](#)
  - ✂ Richard Williams to purchase new set of stumps. **Action RWill**
  - ✂ Jim Collins in process of acquiring advertisers for fixture card. **Action JC** [Agenda Next meeting](#)
- 

**Meeting Closed at 9.55pm**

**Next meeting – Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> March 2011**